THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
OF STAFFORD COUNTY, VIRGINIA
REGULAR BIMONTHLY MEETING MINUTES


September, 10 2010

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The regularly scheduled bimonthly meeting of The Economic Development

Authority (EDA), of Stafford County, Virginia was held on September 10, 2010 in the Board Chambers of the Stafford County Government Center located at 1300 Courthouse Road Stafford, Virginia at 1:30 P.M.  A quorum was present.
Mr. Newlin informed Ms. Knight that before she could vote on motions that came before the Board she would have to be sworn in by the Clerk of the Court.  Ms. Knight left the meeting to do so. 

Members Present

Don Newlin

Chairman
Joel Griffin

Vice Chairman

David Beiler


            Jo Knight


Jack Rowley


Eric Cole

Members Absent 

Wendy Surman
Also Present:

Tim Baroody


Secretary

Charlie Payne


EDA Counsel

Bethany Miller

Business Retention Manager
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Motion for approval of the July 9, 2010 Regular Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Rowley.  Mr. Griffin seconded the motion. 
VOTE: 
5-0 approved
3. PUBLIC PRESENTATION
None
4. TREASURER’S REPORT

· August 2010 Balance $217,598.50
· September 2010 Balance $185,809.04
A motion was made by Mr. Rowley to accept the Treasurer’s reports. Mr. Griffin seconded the motion.


VOTE:

5-0 approved
Mr. Baroody informed the Board that the $60,000 designated for 84 Lumber listed on their Projects List will be added to the available balance on the next Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Baroody stated that the last contact with 84 Lumber was in 2008 and they have made no progress on the project the EDA was assisting them with.  A letter was sent to the company informing them of the withdrawal of funding.
5. SECRETARY’S REPORT

Mr. Baroody gave the Board the following update:
· Mr. Baroody informed the Board that the Master Redevelopment Plan was moving forward. The Plan has passed through the Planning Commission with some tweaking and was due to be sent back to the Board of Supervisors in October for approval.  Discussion by Board members followed.  Mr. Beiler wanted to know if the EDA was ever asked by the Board of Supervisors for their input on the Comp Plan.  The Board agreed to discuss the Comp Plan in a Work Session in October.  At that meeting Jeff Harvey will be asked to give the Board a presentation on the Comp Plan.
· Mr. Baroody thanked the Board for their support of the Summer Intern Program and hoped that the success of program would encourage support in the future.
6. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
· Mr. Newlin presented Mr. Fred Rankin of Mary Washington Health Care with the 2010 Business Appreciation Luncheon Sponsor’s Award.
7. COMMITTEE REPORT


None
8. OLD BUSINESS

· VECTEC Partnership - Ms. Bethany Miller, BRE manager informed the Board that the VECTEC application had been updated with the changes recommended by the Board at the last meeting.
9. NEW BUSINESS 

▪ Airport Avigation Easement Discussion – Mr. Clark Lemming an attorney representing long time Stafford residents Mr. & Mrs. Lewis talked to the Board about the Airport Avigation easement that is affecting his client’s property.  At the conclusion of his presentation to the Board Mr. Lemming asked the Board to consider giving the Lewis’s $300,000 to help them move to a new location. 
At this point in the meeting Mr. Newlin made a motion to go into closed session.  Mr. 

Rowley seconded.
VOTE:


6-0 approved

▪ When the Board returned from closed session a vote was taken on the Virginia Golf Trails.

A motion was made by Mr. Rowley to pay $33,000 for the Virginia Golf Trail as long as the people running the Trail agree to the Board’s terms and marketing requirements, and other matching funds coming from the County’s Tourism Fund.  Mr. Griffin seconded the motion.

VOTE:


5-1-1     (Mr. Beiler abstained, Ms. Surman absent) 
▪ Work Session – There will be a work session on October 15, 2010 to discuss the Comp Plan, and Germanna Community College.

10. ATTORNEY’S REPORT

None
11.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business brought before the EDA, Mr. Newlin adjourned the meeting at 3:15 P.M. to the next Regular Meeting on Friday, November 12, 2010.
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Tim Baroody





EDA Secretary
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Don Newlin
EDA Vice Chairman

